
NATIONAL INSITUTE OF TECHNOLOGY KURUKSHETRA 
(ACADEMIC SECTION) 

No. Acad./23/ L/'1J	 April 12, 2023 

NOTIFICATION 

The modified attendance rules as approved by the Senate in its 30th meeting held 
on 06.06.2017 were notified by the office of Dean (Academic) on 22.08.2017. 

As per the notification the students having attendance between 50% to 64.99% were 
given two option as below: 

1.	 Repeat the course through classroom/lab teaching in the respective 
academic session along with their junior to get normal grades. 

2.	 To appear for end semester examination for those courses and settle for 
maximum of grade "0". As per modified attendance norms maximum 10% 
attendance benefit can be given by the Hon'ble Director on recommendation 
of Dean (Academic). 

It is to be noted that the students having attendance below 50% must compulsorily 
repeat the courses through classroom/lab teaching in the respective academic session 
along with their junior to get normal grades. The institute has now revised the scheme and 
syllabi of B.Tech. programmes w.e.f. Academic Year 2022-23 in line with t\lEP-2020. The 
students who are detained due to attendance less than 50% are required to repeat the 
detained course(s) in their respective semesters. However, due to scarcity of resources, it 
may not be practically possible to arrange classes of the detained courses under old 
scheme and syllabi in regular mode for a few students concurrently with the ongoing 
teaching learning under new B.Tech. Scheme. 

The competent authority in the institute has approved that the B.Tech. students 
admitted before 2022 and are having attendance less than 50% in any course(s) are also 
allowed to appear in the exams opting for a maximum "0" Grade. It is to be noted that the 
option of maximum "0" grade is optional and those wish to study detained courses for 
getting normal grade may repeat the courses(s) in the respective semesters. For this the 
students are requested to take drop for one year. 

The students of B.Tech. programs of Batch 2021 or prior having attendance less 
than 50% in the course(s) are requested to submit sessional Improvement Form and End 
semester Examination form for these courses for May/June 2023 examination at students 
Help Desk. The last date of submission of examination form is 17.04.2023 up to 05.00 pm. 

The above notification will be applicable w.e.f. Academic Year 2022-23 onwards 
subject to ratification by the Senate of the Institute on the approval of the Chairman I Senate. 

This notification is issued for information and further necessary action at the end of 
all the concerned. 

DeputY~~J~
 
Copy to: ­

1. All Deans 
2. All HoDs of teaching departments 
3. Associate Dean (Academic) 
4. Dean (Academic) for kind information 
5. Associate Dean (Examination) 
6. Private Secretary to Registrar for kind information of the Registrar 
7. Assistant Registrar to Director for kind information of the Hon'ble Director 


